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DESCRIPTION RATIONALES

The critical mass of the employees and workers has
lower than tertiary level education. Their continuous
upskilling and reskilling is critical.

Education and training providers should also enable
clear upskilling paths for the lower skilled employees.

The more complex structure of the workforce in the
automotive industry must also be reflected in the
much broader scope of the education and training
provided. This implies that the target groups of the
education providers must be much broader, including
post-graduate institutes, universities, VET providers
and apprenticeships.

The core of employment in the sector will be
challenged by the drivers of change. The focus must
not only be on the “leaders” but also on the much
higher number of unskilled workers or workers with
low level of skills/ competences.

The challenges for these employees will be even
higher as increasing digitalisation and robotisation of
the industry will lead to an increased need of highly
specialised skills. A worker can have very low
education levels and diplomas and yet be the most
competent in a given area because of his/her training
on the job and courses which may not translate into
higher education diplomas. The problem is not these
workers, but those that have no skills whatsoever.
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